
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

I want to thank each of you for your continued prayers and support for our family 
and the new Grace Baptist Church of Butte.  God has been working in prayer and 
answering in awesome ways all around us.  Coming off the busy month of April, May has 
been much slower, and that was much needed for our family.  Along with this letter, I 
want to also inform you that we have a video update available on YouTube that I am 
happy to share with anyone who would like to see it. 

We have continued to hold all three services with several visitors scattered 
through the month.  Our faithful attendees have continued to come.  We have peaked this 
month with eleven in one of our Sunday morning services.  In our Thursday night Prayer 
and Bible Study meetings, we have been faithfully praying for one of the couples where 
only the husband has been able to make the services.  I believe both are lost but they are 
searching.  The wife has had some serious health issues for years.  Through the prayers, I 
got a text a couple weeks ago that something miraculous had happened.  I couldn’t get 
details for a couple days, but they both showed up to one of the services and I found out 
that the doctors said all her health issues had gone away.  It was an “only God” moment 
and they see the power of prayer.  Please pray for this couple’s salvation.  The husband 
still has some health issues of his own that we continue to pray for also. 

As summer approaches, we have a few people planning to come out and help us 
with our John/Roman distribution and we look forward to getting as many to the 
community as possible.  Our goal is to get one to every door in Butte this year.  We are 
thankful that the gospel has reached every home already due to the mail outs earlier in 
the year, but we would appreciate prayers as we work to get these delivered and 
hopefully run into some divine appointments along the way. 

This coming Monday, we are taking a trip to Gillette, WY for the 10th Annual 
Missions Retreat at the Western Baptist Missions Warehouse.  This will be the first time 
we have had the opportunity to attend, and we look forward to this time.  Pray for our 
travels with nearly seven hours drive time one way. 

Continue to pray that God would bless the effort to get the John/Romans out to 
the city, and that He would open doors exactly where needed during this time.  Continued 
prayers for those that have been coming to the church and others who are searching for 
the church God would have them in.  God is working in Butte, and we are excited to be a 
part of it.  I know God will bless you as you continue to support our ministry and we are 
thankful for each of you.  God bless! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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